
 

 

Juan Morado, Jr. 
71 South Wacker Drive, Suite 1600  

Chicago, IL 60606 
Direct Dial:  312.212.4967 

Fax:  312.757.9192 
jmorado@beneschlaw.com  

 

 

January 30, 2023 
 
 
VIA E-MAIL 
 
John P. Kniery 
Board Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
525 West Jefferson, Second Floor 
Springfield, Illinois 62761 
 

Re:  Final Cost Report- Quad Cities Rehabilitation Institute, Moline, Permit #19-059 
 
Dear Mr. Kniery: 
 

We represent the Quad Cities Rehabilitation Institute, LLC, Iowa Health System d/b/a 
Unity Point Health, Trinity Regional Health System, Trinity Medical Center, and Encompass 
Health Corporation (the “Permit Holders”) with regard to Permit #19-059, a Certificate of Need to 
establish a 40 bed comprehensive rehabilitation hospital. The Illinois Health Facilities and Services 
Review Board (“Board”) approved the project on June 30, 2020. We are happy to report that the 
project is complete, and we request that you accept this letter as our final cost report consistent 
with 77 Ill. Admin. Code Section 1130.770 

Enclosed you will find an itemization of the final realized costs, and the Permit Holders 
certify that the final realized costs, as itemized are the total costs required to complete the project 
and that there are no additional costs or associated costs or capital expenditures related to the 
project. Additionally, enclosed is a completed G702 and copy of the facility license issued by the 
Illinois Department of Public Health. The project was timely completed, and according to the terms 
of the permit letter issued by the Board. 

If you should have any questions or need any additional information regarding the project, 
please do not hesitate to contact me at 312-212-4967 or via email at JMorado@beneschlaw.com.  

Very truly yours, 
 
BENESCH, FRIEDLANDER, 
   COPLAN & ARONOFF, LLP 
 
 
 
Juan Morado, Jr.  

 














